
  

 

November 17, 2022 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips  

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

 

Re: Case 21-E-0629: In the Matter of the Advancement of Distributed Solar. 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

The New York State Energy Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA) files this letter to inform that the NY-Sun 

Incentive Program has reached the Mid-Point Review trigger. The New York State Public Service Commission’s Order 

Expanding NY-Sun Program (Order), issued April 14, 2022, established the Mid-Point trigger to be “the earlier of: (1) the 

date when 50% of either the upstate or Con Edison capacity allocations have been committed; or (2) December 31, 2025.” 

The Order directed NYSERDA to formally file the Mid-Point Review and recommendation within 60 days after one of the 

above occurrences. 

As of November 16, 2022, 50% of the 2,943 MWdc of new upstate MW Block capacity has been allocated. This initiates 

the Commission directed 60-day timeframe for the Mid-Point review process. 

If you have any questions regarding this communication, please do not hesitate to contact me at 518.862.1090, ext. 3088. 

Sincerely, 

 

Sunny S. Joshi, Esq. 

Senior Counsel 


